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MAYO ELEMENTARY PTO 

MEETING MINUTES
October 2, 2018
In Attendance:  Joanne Valencia, Carrie Hiner, Erin Healey, Sarah Seidel, Seth Miller, Kristen Oxendine, Amy Starkey, April Crovo, Shari Cornell, Kathleen Fitzgerald, Lisa Reidy, Alka Desai, Roxana Martiyan, Kate Treatman-Clark, Beth Supple, Shannon Peugh, Jen Cavanaugh, Amy Betley, Deepthi Jain, Nancy Rhodes, Katie Coker, Michelle Gibson, Kim Bergner, Brenda Lynch, Jessa Miyamoto, Sue Hobbs, Theresa Lomax, Jen Novinger, Brian Dobbs, Michelle McGinley, Kristen Rufino, Mikel Severson, Colleen Svencer, Christine Selby, Kerri Fisher, Stephanie Toro
Co-President’s Report (Erin Healey & Carrie Hiner):  
Meeting called to Order.   May meeting minutes reviewed.  Motion to approve May minutes, motion seconded, and the May meeting minutes were unanimously approved.  
Everyone thanked for coming tonight.  Introduction of Committee Chairs.  Kate Treatman-Clark – Communication, Shannon Peugh - Fundraising, Rachelle Synoracki and Sue Hobbs - Hospitality, Beth Supple - Membership, Amy Betley and Jen Cavanaugh - Volunteers, Lisa Reidy - Website, Deepthi Jain and Amanda Watson - Clubs.
We are having open meetings this year for all PTO members to attend.  Last year the meetings were closed based on County recommendations.  We plan to send out an email to PTO members the week before scheduled meetings to see if there is anything people want to discuss and add to the agenda.  Some things we will be able to talk about, some things aren’t going to be PTO issues, but we will let you know ahead of time and follow up with you regarding your proposed items.  A few items that were sent in before this meeting for discussion are as follows:  i) Car line – please reference the student handbook for car line protocol; ii) radio frequency radiation concern at Mayo – this is not PTO issue, we escalated the issue to the school;  iii) Rachelle Synoracki – concern regarding the sale of ice cream at lunch which Rachelle will discuss later in the meeting; and iv)  Fourth grade teachers issue regarding Mrs. Grudzinski going out on maternity leave and who will be filling the vacancy. This issue has been sent to Mrs. Fitzgerald to address. 
Vice President’s Report (Seth Miller):  
 The major thing the Vice President does is plan assemblies.  We have five planned assemblies this year.  The first one is scheduled for October 18th.  It is a Brazilian Capoeira dance troop.  We are looking into getting an author for this year.  Mrs. Preibe recommended an author.  Our plan is to have an assembly during each marking period.  The author will be in the second marking period, a cultural assembly during the third marking period (possibly Step Africa), the Aquarium during the fourth marking period, and a fifth assembly during black history month.
Treasurer’s Report (Sarah Seidel): 
Sarah walked everyone through the Mayo Elementary PTO draft budget attached hereto and incorporated into these minutes by this reference.  Need to vote to approve the budget.  Operating budget – focusing on member dues.  Plan to do smaller fundraisers instead of a large fundraiser this year.  We will still have restaurant fundraisers, Daddy/daughter dance fundraiser in the Spring, and the Mother/son event in the winter time.  The largest program expenses we have are the assemblies.  We are subsidizing field trips this year a little differently and contributing $10 per student.

Membership Report (Beth Supple): 
The membership drive is in full swing.  Everyone should have gotten the email with the graph showing where each class stands.  If you fill out the membership form and leave a household member off the form, for example, you don’t include your husband on the form, the they won’t get the Eblasts.  Only the names listed on the form get the Eblasts.

Fundraising Report (Shannon Peugh): 
We are collecting box tops.  We love box tops at Mayo.  You can either send them in attached to the sheets or you can send them in a bag.  Either way is fine.  The first box top class competition ends in the end of October.  The top three classes win every marking period and get to choose a party.  
October 8th is our first restaurant night at Chipotle.  You can order on line, but you have to pay in the store or they will not credit your order to Mayo.  Our second restaurant night is at Panera on Monday, November 5th  from 6PM to 9PM.  For Panera, you don’t need a flier and you don’t have to tell them you are from Mayo.

Other events this year are Fall Fun Night on Friday, October 26th (we need a lot of volunteers for this one), Holiday Bingo Night on November 30th, Movie night on February 8th , and Duck wars (aka Penny Wars) starting October 18th and running through November 2nd.  For Duck Wars, pennies and dollars gain points, silver coins take away points.  The grade level with most points wins a party.  We are doing Duck Wars in lieu of a catalogue fundraiser this year.
Volunteer Report (Jen Cavanaugh): 
We are in the process of putting together information from the back to school night forms for the teachers so they can reach out to everyone who signed up to volunteer in the classroom.  Mrs. Behringer and Jen Cavanaugh are attending Volunteer training tomorrow with the County.  
Fall Fun Night and Book Fair are the same week in October.  We are off school one day that week.  The students will be going to the Book Fair with their classes during their media time.  We need volunteers for the Book Fair and will be sending out a sign-up genius for that soon.

We have a volunteer of the month parking spot for the volunteer with the most hours each month.  
Mrs. Fitzgerald thanked Carrie Hiner, Jen Cavanaugh, and Amy Betley for coming to the new parent orientation.  
School wide volunteer forms will come home this week. 
If you have volunteer hours, you can send them in to secretary’s (Mrs. Hardesty or Mrs. Bennett) to record or you can record your hours on-line yourself.  If you have any questions around recording your hours, please reach out to Jen Cavanaugh or the front office.  

There is an end of year volunteer breakfast and program that we encourage all volunteers to attend.  
Hospitality Report (Rachelle Synoracki): 
Sue Hobbs and Rachelle Synoracki coordinated and planned the back to school breakfast for the teachers.  The teachers and staff received Mayo keychains.  
The next hospitality event is lunch for the teachers on October 23rd.  We will provide lunch that day for conferences. 
The pictures are ordered for the ornaments that PTO gives to each student every year.  
Communication Report (Kate Treatman-Clark): 
Eblasts have started.  Please let me know if you haven’t received the Eblast.  If you have information for the Eblast, please get the information to me early in the month, by the 15th of the month at the latest.  

Website (Lisa Reidy):
In order to receive the Eblasts and communications from the PTO website, you have to make an account on the PTO website and opt in to get the Eblasts.  We will do weekly web blasts, which tell you what’s going on in the next seven days.  These communications only go to PTO members.  We have been sending communications to everyone during the membership drive, but once the membership drive closes, only PTO members will receive the communications.
Clubs (Deepthi Jain and Amanda Watson)
Clubs have started for the Fall.  Yoga and Chess have both begun already.  Art begins tomorrow.  We have great attendance in clubs.  We need to parent volunteers to help out during clubs.  Each club needs a PTO representative in attendance during the club each week.  We can’t have clubs without parent volunteers.  Thank you to those already volunteering.  There are several opportunities for volunteers to help out with the Winter and Spring clubs.  Winter clubs will run from mid-January through March, and Spring clubs will run March through May.  We reviewed the survey monkey results from last year and are trying to accommodate some of the requests for various clubs.  There were a lot of requests for a theatre option and a dance option.  Some requests received were for robotics, engineering, coding, Spanish, theatre, hip hop, and Zumba.  We can have three clubs per session.  We have to take into consideration the availability of space to have the clubs.  There were a lot of requests for a foreign language.  We are considering doing Spanish from January through the end of the year, but we would like feedback to see if that is something people have a huge interest in.    
Principals Report (Kathleen Fitzgerald):
We have really expanded our clubs.  When I first started we had maybe two or three clubs.  We try to have something for all ages.  Thank you to April Crovo and Shari Cornell for being our teacher representatives.  Took a minute to have everyone in the room introduce themselves to someone they didn’t already know.  We really want to bring people together this year with family events.  Our December meeting is usually on a Wednesday and we have a social after the meeting (usually at the Old Stein).

This is the third year for our WATCH D.O.G.S. program.  Laura Ward brought this program over to us from Nantucket.  The first year we had about thirty-five dads participate and last year we had about eighty dads sign up. The cafeteria was full this year for the pizza night for WATCH D.O.G.S so we are hoping to grow the number of WATCH D.O.G.S. again this year.

Conferences are coming up – letters to parents will be going home this week on the 23rd.  We hold conferences twice a year, once in October and once in March.  However, we are always here for you and can have conferences at any time.  There used to be three conferences a year, but the County went to two this year.  
Rachelle Synoracki is meeting with nutritionist, Jodi Risse, from AACPS tomorrow.  She wants to discuss the ability of students to buy ice cream during lunch and find out whether it can be changed to only offer ice cream a couple of days a week instead of every day.  

Car line protocol will be addressed in the October newsletter.  We have staff outside that monitor the car line and help parents out.  We have been having a lot of bus transportation issues.  
Fourth grade teacher, Mrs. Grudzinski, is having a baby in January.  Several parents brought up concerns about who will be the long-term substitute for her.  Parents wanted to know if a certified teacher would be hired to teach her class.  Concerns brought up over the possibility of students being switched to the long-term substitute that currently have Mrs. Chaney for classes, such as math.  No arrangements have been made to date.
Teachers Report (April Crovo and Shari Cornell): 

Thank you for the PTO back to school breakfast.  
The WATCH D.O.G.S. pizza night had over sixty-five dads in attendance.  Mr. Valencia, our first WATCH D.O.G.S. dad for the year, was here on Monday.  We did get the t-shirts out to the dads that signed up for this year.  

Riva Trace Baptist Church came in over the weekend and mulched, weeded, and power washed for us.  They also made an outdoor chalkboard, two small flower beds in the courtyard and dropped off two small flower boxes.  We would like to have a landscaper draw a plan for the courtyard that we can work off of and purchase a little bit for the court yard each year.  Please email PTO or April Crovo with any ideas.  
We are starting a Duck Buck store this year.  This is a school-wide incentive.  The PTO is supplying items on a Duck Buck cart that students will be able to purchase from once a month.  The cart will have coupons as well as small gifts.  
New Business: 
April Crovo was nominated for teacher of the year.  The nomination and paperwork were sent to Mrs. Fitzgerald for processing and submittal.  
There are several security changes this year.  Some of the changes were read aloud by Erin Healey.  Parents can reference the handbook for the specific changes.  Of note, Grandparent’s Day will not be changing, Grandparent’s will just need to pre-register for the event, and we will also not change promotion and will not limit the number of people that can attend.  This year, only two room parents for each classroom are allowed and only the two room parents can attend the class parties.  There are lots of events that parents can volunteer for.  Parents can continue to come for lunch and bring siblings, but you can only bring food for your child.
PTO Meetings: 
The next Executive Board and Committees PTO meeting is scheduled for November 13th at 7:00 PM.  
Meeting adjourned at 8:18 PM. 
Submitted by: Joanne Valencia, Secretary, Mayo PTO 
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